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Hwy 1, R.R. 1, Strathmore AB T1P 1]6

Dear Wheatland County Council and CAO,

Wheatland Regional Corporation held their regular board meeting the evening of June 16, 2020 where a draft bulk water
policy was reviewed. The bulk water policy would apply to water being taken at the south truck fill station located south
of the Wheatland Crossing School. The truck fill station is currently under construction and is slated to be complete by
the middle to end of August 2020.

One of the main reasons for building the south truck fill station was to provide a source of water for fire departments
within Wheatland County, whether it be for training or firefighting purposes. The truck fill station will be equipped with
aload out system where customers are given a passcode to enter in order to take water. Itis suggested that all the fire
departments could be given the same passcode and this would allow all the departments to gain access to water
whenever they need to.

With this being said, the WRC would like to take this opportunity to ask the Wheatland County if you would please
consider being the party responsible for payment of the fire department account. The rate for this account would be
the same municipal rate you currently pay for water in Gleichen ($3.88/cubic meter).

Thank you for your consideration of this request and if you have any questions or would like to discuss the information
above, please contact either myself, your board representative, or the WRC Board Chairman.

Sincerely,
Leah ]ensem//f

GENERAL MANAGER




